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FCC ANNOUNCES SEPTEMBER 7, 2023 MEETING 
OF THE DISABILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

By this Public Notice, consistent with the Federal Advisory Committee Act,[footnoteRef:3] the Federal Communications Commission (FCC or Commission) announces the next meeting of the Disability Advisory Committee (DAC or Committee) to be held on Thursday, September 7, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. until approximately 12 p.m. EST.  The DAC meeting will be held in the Commission Meeting Room at FCC Headquarters, located at 45 L Street, NE, Washington, DC 20554.   [3:  5 U.S.C. § 1001 et seq.] 

At this meeting, DAC members are expected to discuss or receive updates on (i) a working group report and recommendation on the transmittal of audio description files to Internet Protocol programming; (ii) a working group report and recommendation on Direct Video Calling best practices and outreach; and (iii) any other topics relevant to the DAC’s work.  The meeting agenda will be available at https://www.fcc.gov/news-events/events/2023/09/disability-advisory-committee-meeting and may be modified at the discretion of the DAC Co-Chairs and Designated Federal Officer (DFO).  
The DAC meeting is open to the public.  The FCC will accommodate as many attendees as possible; however, admittance will be limited to seating availability.  The FCC will also provide audio and video coverage of the meeting at www.fcc.gov/live.  During the meeting, members of the public may submit questions and comments to the DAC via email: livequestions@fcc.gov.  
Open captioning and ASL sign language interpreting will be provided for this event.  Other reasonable accommodations for people with disabilities are available upon request.  Requests for such accommodations should be submitted via e-mail to fcc504@fcc.gov or by calling the Consumer and Governmental Affairs Bureau at (202) 418-0530 (voice).  Such requests should include a detailed description of the accommodation needed and how the requester can be contacted.  Please provide at least five business days’ advance notice of accommodation requests; last-minute requests will be accepted but may not be possible to accommodate. 
To obtain further information about the Committee, contact: Joshua Mendelsohn, DFO, (202) 559-7304 or DAC@fcc.gov.  The DAC website address is: www.fcc.gov/dac.  
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